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We have organized another Dames visit to an historic house museum property in, Filoli.  We have 

encouraged prospective members and guests to join us for this June visit.   Betty Ann Reinhardt, a Dame, 

is a docent there and helped make arrangements for our visit.  We will also be joined by Jan Gunn, our 

Octagon House representative to Bay Area Historic House Museums (Filoli is also a member of the 

organization). 

We are in the process of arranging a program to feature Laura Ackley, author and expert on the Panama 

Pacific Exposition, presently scheduled for October. 

I will be updating and putting together a new volume of the Roll of Honor books that are kept in the 

library as the last one of the old volumes is full.  They have stopped making these leather bound 

volumes and the inserts.   I have finally located a similar one and will get replacement sheets, plastic 

covers, etc. so that no one has to repeat this procurement exercise for years to come.    

I did one Octagon House group tour “in training” with Kitten Ford graciously supervising.    I would 

remind people to let me know of anyone wanting a group tour as soon as possible as I do need to 

schedule them.  I was also very happy that I did not set the alarm off.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth Donohugh 

 

 


